
	
	
	
	
	
Student	Parking	Policy		
	
PURPOSE		
To	outline	Mitchell	College’s	expectations	in	regards	to	campus	parking.		
	
THE	POLICY		

• There	is	absolutely	no	student	parking	on	main	campus.		
• All	vehicles	must	be	registered	with	Campus	Safety.		
• Mitchell	College	is	not	responsible	for	theft	or	damage	done	to	vehicle	on	campus.		
• Insurance	must	be	kept	up	to	date.		
• No	parking	in	handicapped	accessible	spots	unless	the	vehicle	has	the	appropriate	

measures	to	do	so.		
• No	parking	in	any	yellow	marked	areas.		
• No	parking	in	any	fire	lanes.		
• Students	are	not	allowed	to	park	in	staff	parking	lots	or	restricted	parking	lots	that	

require	special	marked	tags	or	stickers.		
• There	is	no	parking	or	driving	on	the	grass.		
• There	is	no	parking	on	the	road	of	DeBiasi	Drive.	Vehicles	must	be	in	a	parking	spot.		
• No	parking	in	the	driveways	of	the	Waterfront	houses.		
• Parking	is	allowed	on	Montauk	and	Pequot	Avenues,	Commuter	Lot,	Henry	Hall	Lot,	

Fairhaven	Lot.	Keep	in	mind	Mitchell	College	is	not	responsible	for	damage	or	theft	done	
to	vehicles	left	parked	on	the	avenues.		

• All	vehicles	must	follow	the	posted	speed	limit	which	is	15	mph	anywhere	on	campus.		
• Any	vehicle	parked	in	violation	of	these	regulation	will	be	ticketed.		
• Vehicles	ticket	three	or	more	times	are	subject	to	the	installation	of	a	tire	

immobilization	device	(tire	Boot).	Removal	of	the	Boot	will	be	done	after	the	payment	of	
$50.00	to	the	Bursar,	and	satisfactory	payment	arrangements	for	pending	tickets.	

	
PROCEDURE		
The	provision	or	removal	of	parking	and	driving	privileges	is	primarily	the	responsibility	of	the	
Director	of	Campus	Safety	although	students	can	lose	these	privileges	via	the	judicial	system.	
Appeals	for	suspension	or	denial	of	privilege	may	be	made	to	the	Dean	of	Students.		
		


